July 27, 2009


Dear Members of the committee,


I’m writing this letter to address the issue of personal counseling as it relates to religious vocation. 


As a pastor of two separate churches, I have been called upon in a number of different situations to engage in “low level” counseling. When people began to have personal issues, they turned to me as their “first line of defense”. I have dealt with issues such as marital abuse, emotional crisis and counseling families during a death. These situations have made me realize how much counseling plays a role in religious work. 


My goal for the class is to get students to recognize they will face those issues if they step into any sort of religious vocation. They will be instructed to make counseling classes a vital part of their education so they will be able to understand how to deal with the issues they will face. More importantly, the students will be shown the need to recognize when a situation needs to be passed to a licensed professional.  


Thank you for your time and consideration of this Pathways class. 

Sincerely,

Rev. Jonathan Weyer  

